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for their constituents, but members need to be very sure that w!: request only
what is needed. Mr. Holden said that this could get very expensive if Council
members start requesting 50 or more copies for constituents. Mr. Martin

explained the County procedure for copies as indicated in the Code of
Ordinances. He said that there were certain documents, which could be
obtained at no- charge such as agendas, and minutes. For larger copies
anything above 20 pages there is a charge of 25 cents per page. Documents
may be reviewed at the County at no- charge by anyone. Ms. Wilson said that
the minutes on the web page have not been updated this year. Mr. Martin
stated that the code and the minutes are updated semi- annually. Mr. Holden
stated that the Council had a procedure for obtaining agenda packets. Mr.

Wright stated for the record that he thought Ms. Floyd wanted to provide
one copy of the packet that can be copied by all the departments at their

expense. Ms. Floyd said that Council needed to follow- up on the 20- page
limit with 25 cents per page thereafter. Mr. Martin stated that state law

requires that agendas be furnished at no charge.

Mr. Larry Greer presented Resolution # R2001- 023 acknowledging and

recognizing Amanda McGee, Lauren Holden, Megan Rainey, and Christie

Simpson, members of the Crescent High School FFA Livestock Judging Team,
for taking top honors at the South Carolina FFA Livestock judging competition
and qualifying for the 2001 National finals. They will represent the State of
South Carolina in Louisville, Kentucky. The framed resolution was presented
to their Coach; Mr. David Nichols.

Mr. Greer presented Resolution # R2001- 024 acknowledging and recognizing
Alex Smith, Russell Hendrix, Joe Zappitella, and Robert Cobb, members of
the Crescent High School FFA Tool identification team, for taking top honors
at the South Carolina FFA competition in Columbia, South Carolina. Mr. Greer

presented the framed Resolution to the group.

Mr . Jerry Shealy stated that at the last meeting members of the EMS
Commission made a recommendation to Council for the adoption of a policy that
would allow the Medical Control Physician to appoint a Deputy Medical Control

Physician. A recommendation of $ 30, 000 has been received from the
commission.
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This will provide for the funding of a Medical Control Physician and a

Deputy Medical Control Physician. Medical doctors staff these positions
and they are responsible for everything from writing protocol, quality
assurance, reviewing problems, which may occur in a call. They utilize
their licenses for the purposes of control substances and for the

paramedics to perform their procedures. With the accountability that
the County is requiring of the rescue squads it is putting an added
burden upon our Medical Control Physician to keep up with the demands
that are placed on him. The does require that the County have a

Medical Control Physician and one of the County's concerns is in the
absence of the Medical Control Physician: either because of vacation or

sickness, etc. that the County needs to have a deputy medical control

physician that could immediately move in and fill that position. These
are full- time employees of other practices and requires a good bit of
their time. Mr. Preston stated that staff will need to meet with the
Commission prior to third reading of the budget and then a

recommendation will be given to Council. Mr. Greer stated that he was

concerned that the County could have a time- lag from now until the time
when a deputy medical control physician could be placed on staff and
then some emergency could arise and the County would not have the

ability to handle whatever situation might arise. He asked if there was

a temporary fix. Mr. Shealy reported that Dr. Kickham had appointed
an interim until something has officially been approved.

Mr. Tom Martin presented third and final reading of Ordinance # 2001-
020 - an ordinance authorizing the execution and delivery of a

wastewater leasing agreement between the city of Clemson and the Town
of Pendleton, as lessors, and the County of Anderson, as lessee, for the

purchase of an additional 300,000 gallons per day of capacity at the
Pendleton/ Clemson Wastewater Treatment Plant: and other matters

related thereto. Mr. Tolly moved to approve and Mr. Greer seconded.
Vote was unanimous.

Mr. Martin presented second reading of Ordinance # 2001- 016 - an

ordinance to adopt the operating and capital budgets of Anderson County
for the fiscal year beginning July 1, 2001, and ending June 30, 2002,
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during the third reading. That's your choice, Ms. Wilson. It's what
you' re presenting and your choice on whether to present it as an

amendment now or amendment at the third reading.
Ms. Wilson - If I make the motion for the amendment now and you
voted to approve then that would be accepted tonight and then we would
do the third reading.
Chairman Wright - Right
Ms. Wilson - I would like to make that motion tonight. I would like to
make the motion that we change the language in the budget ordinance to

accommodate these two measures.

Chairman Wright - At this point then I've got a motion on the floor to

amend the budget ordinance # 2001- 016 to reflect the verbiage in a

letter that Ms. Wilson has presented dated June 5. I think all ya' lI
have a copy of that. We have a motion on the floor, is there a second?
Chairman Wright - The motion to amend dies for a lack of second. We
still have an active motion on the floor for Ordinance # 2001- 016 is
there any further discussion.

Mr. Greer has discussion and passes out questions. Mr. Greer requests
break.

Council received for 10 minutes at 7: 20 p. m. The Chairman called the

meeting back to order at 7: 35 p. m.

Mr. Greer said that he looked in particular in the fulltime salary
recommendations for personnel and saw discrepancies from one

department to another in percentage increases and he asked questions.
The answers received were satisfactory that all departments were

receiving the same cost of living and merit increases based on

recommendation from their supervisors. Mr. Greer indicated in the

packet that he passed out on page 4, there is a chart of a summary of
general funds and other funds and a total of all funds from the budget
years 93- 94 forward. I have heard the concern that our county budget
is growing and the implication that it has grown to fast and too much
and to quick under the current Administration and Council. Mr. Greer
went over the information. He said that the budget is growing at the
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same percentages now that the County did before any of the present
Council members were in office. The fund balance at the end of the
last budget report was $ 13, 270, 816. Mr. Greer stated that he was

emphatic with his support of the ACLEEP program ( Resident Deputy
Program) in the Sheriff's budget. The people in his district want and
need increased law enforcement present in that part of the County. He
also stated that Council would determine all aspects of the program
during the developmental process. Mr. Martin stated that was correct.

He also asked Mr. Martin that by approval of this budget and the

wording of this particular section does not give the Administrator or the
Sheriff a blank check in setting up this project - it is subject to the

approval of Council. Mr. Martin replied that is correct. Mr. Greer
asked that the budget ordinance be amended under section XXVIII from
ANNUAL" to " MONTHLY". Mr. Dees seconded the amendment. Vote

was unanimous. Ms. Floyd stated that she would like her constituents to

know that she spent countless hours with Mr. Preston on the budget
preparation. Mr. Dees asked questions regarding Fee- in- lieu of taxes as

it relates to revenue. Mr. Martin explained the requirements of the
fee- in- lieu of tax deals. Ms. Wilson asked about the $ 1, 136, 640 for
the Library. Mr. Preston said that once the $ 2. 2 million dollars is
collected in taxes the Library would have to come to the County to

request a drawdown. We did it that way to make sure every single
penny had to be requested and accounted for. The total Library budget
is approximately three million dollars, which is for all branch Libraries.
Ms. Wilson put on the floor the motion under Section XXXIV under Civic
Center Accountability Program - it would wiser for Council to have

approval over how the funds are used and how much they are. Mr.
Preston explained the new proposed accountability program. Mr. Greer
stated that the only tax increase that he could find in the budget was

in the EMS budget and that is to fully fund the EMS system that is in

place. He said the increase in this EMS budget would cost an owner of
a $ 50, 000 house approximately $ 9. 50 and he feels that it is justified.
Mr. Greer asked Mr. Preston was there a tax increase in the budget
other than in the EMS millage. He replied no. Mr. Preston did a short












